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Message from Mrs Fellows 
 

So here we have the last newsletter of the 
2021-22 academic year!  It certainly has 

been an interesting year!  We started with 
limited covid restrictions and it was great that the children were back in school.   

Unfortunately, we were hit again by the pandemic in early spring and  
classes were closed, but our amazing school team worked tirelessly to keep things going.   

The summer term has been hectic, but it has been great to get back to normality with school 
trips, Brookfest, assemblies and performances.  This week has been especially rewarding; to 
see staff, parents and pupils together at Brookfest, Butterflies graduation brought a tear to 
my eye and finally the reflection of Year 6 and their time at Brook in their final celebration 
evening.  I am very proud to be the Headteacher of Brook Primary school and really do feel 

privileged to work in such an amazing school.   

As the year comes to an end, we will be saying goodbye to some long-term, well-respected 
staff, who have had such an amazing impact on many of our Brook families.  Mrs Blomfield has 
worked at Brook for 25 years and her hard work and dedication to the school has been second 
to none.  We are going to miss her so much but have no doubt that she will be popping in from 

time to time.   

We wish all of our staff an amazing summer holiday and send lots of luck to all of those staff 
members moving on to pastures new.   

Thinking about leavers....I must mention Year 6- they have faced many challenges over the 
years and it was a pleasure to celebrate their successes Thursday evening.  We are so proud 

of them and wish them every success as they start their high school journey.  

Finally, I would like to say a huge thank you to the pupils, staff, parents and governors who 
have supported the school over the year- it really is appreciated.  

Heat   
         

As you are aware some extreme temperatures have been predicted for next week.  
Please send your children to school prepared covered in suncream, with hats and 
plenty of water to drink.   

Our school summer dresses are perfect to keep the children cool alongside school 
shorts and polo shirts.  If you would prefer, you may send children to school in PE 
kits.  

Unfortunately, we do have children who refuse to take off 
jumpers, cardigans and unbelievably fleeces so we'd prefer them 
not to bring these.   

 
We will do all that we can to keep the children cool and if the 
temperatures do reach 34 degrees, they will not be going outside.  
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A message from Mrs Knee 

School Fund  

There have been many fundraising events this year, 
which have raised lots of money for school. So how 
is it being spent? 

This year, with your help, we have:  

• Subsidised school trips by just over £600 

• Spent over £3000 on new, quality texts for our 
children 

• Funded sporting events including cricket &  
rugby 

• Gave children the opportunity to go to the 
Young Voices Concert 

• Purchased new signage for our school garden 

• Supported Year 4 in their Art Award 

• Provided the whole school with easter eggs  
 

There is still money left and 
our next project is to develop 
a sensory room within school.   

Thank you so much your  
donations and support with 
events, really do help us to 
provide the very best for our children.   

 Staffing News  

This week two members of staff have 
secured new opportunities and will be 
moving on at the end of the academic 

year.  

Miss Hassan has successfully secured a 
position at Teacher Training college.  

Mrs Andrews will be moving to a  
specialist school working with SEND  

children. 

 

 

 

 

 
We wish them both the best of  

luck- they will be missed!    

 
Mr Chambers is also leaving his post of 

Assistant caretaker...but on a  
positive note he is joining us as a full 

time TA in year 1! 
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Achiever assembly 

Last night at the Year 6 celebration 
evening, we recognised the achievers.  
These children are those who go above 

and beyond, they contribute to all  
aspects of school life and are role  

models for every child attending Brook.  
This year Harriet and Archie were 

awarded this prestigious award and we 
would like to congratulate them on their 

success. 

We will be awarding the children from 
Reception to Year 5 with their achiever 

awards next week.  If your child  
received an invite in their report last 
week, two adults are invited to attend 

the achievers' assemblies next  
Wednesday 20th July 

9am- Reception and Key Stage 1  

2.30pm- Years 3-5  
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Raffle Prizes  

The raffle has now been drawn and the winners  
include:  

1st prize: Mr Perry 

2nd prize: Mrs Phipps 

3rd prize: Miss De Souza 

4th prize: Mr Fletcher 

5th prize: Mr Emery 

6th prize: Mrs Noakes 

7th prize: Mr Morgan 

8th prize: Mrs Parrott 

9th prize: Miss Bradley  

10th prize: Lorianne 

11th prize: Mrs Baker 

12th prize: Mr Middleton 

Well done to all of our winners and thankyou to  
everyone who bought a ticket and took part!  

House Team winners 

The children have been working hard all year to earn house points, these were also added to at 
Sports day. 

The winning house team will take part in an extra fun fitness/sports activity next week with 
Mr Franklin!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A huge well done to the Dragons team!!!!  

The Bring the Power Sing Up  

This afternoon, a group of children went to Resonance to sing with a group 
of children from across a variety of Dudley Schools in celebration of the 

Commonwealth Games.  This was streamed live into school and all of our pupils were given the 
chance to also take part.   

Please ask them about this- it was such a lovely experience . 
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Uniform 

We are looking forward to the new 
academic year and cannot wait to see 
the children in their school uniform. 

An email will be sent next week reminding you of our school 
uniform policy to ensure that children return to school 

wearing the correct clothing. 
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Spelling Shed 
 

Well done to the top spellers 
in each class for the past 7 

days! 

The top class of the week is… 
4AC! 

Well done! 

1EN Lily 

1GH Connie 

2HD James 

2ME Ebonie 

3MH Freddie 

3ZH Lucas 

4RT Kaileigh 

4AC Amelia 

5JB Kyle 

5HB Jack 

6JW Sian 

6HI Harriet 

 
 

4H were the highest          
attendees in KS2 and 2C 
were the highest in KS1.  

Well Done! 

Rec D 82% 

Rec R 94% 

1EN 93% 

1GH 98% 

2HD 96.40% 

2ME 86.67% 

3MH 96.67% 

3ZH 98.33% 

4AC 98.71% 

4RT 90.69% 

5HB 97.59% 

5JB 91.94% 

6HI 94.64% 

6JW 97.14% 

School Total 93.36% 

Target  97% 

Attendance % 
w/c 04/07/2021 

 

                                                                                                          

 

 
Brook Buddies runs every morning and evening. Why not join us for   
breakfast or some after school fun?  Our session times & prices are  
below:                                                                                                                       
Breakfast club: 

8:00am–8:45am - £3.50 

Afterschool club: 

Half session 3:20pm-4:45pm - £5.25 

Full session 3:20pm–5:45pm - £8.00 

Please note: (Summary from Brook School policy)                                                                              
Parents should collect their child promptly at the end of a session 

otherwise you will be charged a fee of £10.00 to cover staff costs 
if they are more than 10 minutes late.  If this situation arises 
more than three times in one term, their child’s place at Brook  

Buddies may be forfeited! 

Thursday 21st July Buddies will be closing at 4:45pm. 

Buddies parents please note:                                                                                         
If you need an emergency place—this needs be paid on Parent Pay no later than 

3pm.   

 

 

 

Thankyou to Lola from year 3 for 
sending us your picture of your  

sunflower!  
We can’t believe how much it has 

grown!  

Keep up the good work!  


